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Common Cause uses Syracuse as example of flawed redistricting proposal

By Teri Weaver / The Post-Standard 

January 30, 2012, 4:55 PM

Syracuse -- Common Cause of New York on Monday used Syracuse as an example of how last week’s redistricting proposals were helping lawmakers secure political power in the New York Assembly. 

Since the proposed maps for the state Senate and Assembly were released last week, much of the rebuke from Common Cause has focused on proposed changes to the Senate. In that chamber, the Republicans hold the majority and offered maps that added a 63rd seat in the Capital Region and drew district lines in Long Island that isolate minority votes, executive director Susan Lerner argued. 

But in its most recent analysis on Monday, Common Cause pointed to the proposed Assembly maps in the Syracuse area as skewed toward helping Democrats keep control of the lower house. 

The group argued that Syracuse – which is split in two districts and held by two Democratic members – should be just one Assembly district. Keeping the city whole, Lerner has said, would provide better representation while following federal laws to keep minority voters together. 

Syracuse’s current and proposed Assembly seats – held now by Bill Magnarelli and Sam Roberts – create two districts but still lump together minority neighborhoods, thereby following the federal requirements but allowing for two district filled with Democratic voters instead of just one.
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